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BIG LAKE, ROUND LAKE & CHURCH PINE LAKE ASSOCIATION
Annual Meeting Minutes

Ed Bruno called the meeting to order
Don Jahnke moved to suspend minutes

$ 8,910.56 - Balance Last Year
$15,264.15 - Balance at beginning of the year
146.44 - Interest
7,981.46 - Balance as of meeting

Walter (Bud) Lee - Alden Town Chairman - Present

Dick Rudolph - Read expenses for the last year - Copy
Ron Scone made motion to approve the expenses
Don Jahnke seconded the motion
Motion Approved
Dick Rudolph gave the report on lake rehabilitation committee - completed July 22-23. Study
on Church and Round Lakes - Hold special meeting for each lake in spring.
The study was done by Diane Martin, Ed Bruno, Ann Moberg and Don Jahnke

Grant for $79,000.00 for Big Lake 1998 & 1999
4 Plots - 3 Different Sites - Buoyed - Several Different Tests

Discussion on weed control: Marv Friedrich for 1998 / testing of the lakes and what can be done
about the weeds.
Purple Loose Strife - Please cut it out or take it down / Milk Weed - Looks similar
We should know about the grant within 2 weeks from August 30, 1997,

SPRING MEETING - Chemical Tests
Would like to have studies on chemicals being used - big concern, Curly Leaf Pond Weed
Report by Don Burrows - Rigs Water Patrol reviewed his findings, questions and answers.

TAX LEVY
Report by Ed Bruno - $16,000.00 divided by 252 home owners
(1000' of Lake) ESTIMATE
$7,000.00 Rehab - Study
3,000.00 Increased water patrol and repairs boat
2,000.00 Insurance
+ 4,000.00 Weed Cutting
Budget = $16,000.00
Discussion followed - Dick Larson questioned the weed cutting
Dean Henderson - Moved
Don Jahnke - 2nd  MOTION PASSED



ELECTION OF BOARD MEMBER
Don Jahnke nominated Marv Friedrich
Tom Diaz - 2nd
Cast White Ballot for Marv Friedrich
Dean Henderson - made motion
Don Jahnke - 2nd

Marv received bylaws for :
New Business: 2 - 8 foot swipes around all lakes from end of the dock and out
(Separate contract can be done by property owners from end of dock to shore)
Rehab Committee - volunteers from each lake to check process of weed cutting - Private
weed cutting should be done after Aspen cutting is done - Discussion
Notify property owners of lakes - have a representative to watch weed cutting
Doug Thompson - Church Pine
- Question was asked if each property owner can pay for more weed cutting?
Answer was yes.
- Question also, is the weed cutting beneficial?
Temporary fix - Navigational fix

Ron Skone - visited about the water shed study - Barn Yard, Lake Shore, Well Inventories
Home Owners contribute to the lake weed growth

Cheryl Brusach - Chairman of Advisory Committee
Do not use phosphorus fertilizers on lawns
Outlaw phosphorus fertilizers - Bud will check statutes for the township

DNR recognized Dick Rudolph for all of his volunteer work for the 3 lakes.
Lake Association - Team Effort - Volunteers are needed

Satellite: Requested on K - Bud Lee to check with township. Steve Paulson will provide space.
Send a request to Alden Township to put in a Satellite.

Lake Road Side maintenance concerns - Especially Church Pine

Dick Rudolph - Earl Mork tries to check and keep track of the boats at the landing and provides
a spot for the patrol boat.
Brent Martin - 1st
Tom Diaz - 2nd

Send letter to township and police to please alert people using the landings.

Meeting Adjourned.
Minutes prepared by:
Dave Olson
Association Secretary



